Pojoaque Valley Planning Committee Meeting Notes

June 12, 2003

David Ortiz chaired the meeting, because Vicente Roybal Jasso was delayed.  The minutes from the previous meeting were approved.  Romella Glorioso-Moss introduced Renee Villarial, a summer intern working with the County Planners.  Renee is studying Community Planning.

We had planned to have speakers at this meeting with expertise about the “New Economy” also called the “post Industrial Economy” or the “Information Economy.” However, the speakers, Randy Burge and Doyne Farmer could not come to today’s meeting.  We agreed to schedule our next meeting based on the availability of these speakers.  Romella and Sarah Ijadi  will notify us when arrangements have been made.  The committee decided to delay a decision on the wording of the Mission Statement until after we hear from the speakers.

A week or so before this meeting, the County had held a hearing to elicit ideas for capital outlay projects in our area.  Several members of our Committee attended this hearing and reported on it.  Sharon Mottola told us that only seven people attended the Pojoaque area meeting, and that $1,000,000 is available for the entire county.  Here is a quote from an email she sent out on this subject:

“Among the projects added to the "wish list" were the following: 

1) playgrounds (perhaps on Jacona Land Grant property or having the County purchase property now for sale by the Ortiz family in Nambe);

2) a library;

3) sheriff's station; 

4) improvement of the tennis court (resurface the existing court and perhaps add a second court, reorient the court properly, add handball courts or basketball courts and parking);

5) create bike paths;

6) locate an ATV park where people could use their machines without bothering neighbors or tearing up land in unauthorized places;

7) create a corridor along the Pojoaque River and along the high school cross country running path in the Jacona Land Grant area through land swaps with the Indian owners so people could ride horses, walk dogs, jog, etc., without trespassing on Indian land;

8) build a cultural center/farmer's market site.Also discussed were traffic calming measures (speed humps), a more permanent road crossing at the junction of the Rio Pojoaque and the Rio Tesuque, and ways to clean up roadside trash and abandoned cars. Mr. Flores said he would be happy to forward any ideas out of his jurisdiction to the appropriate county authorities. Road issues are not considered capital improvement projects.”

Sharon read us the “wish list” that they generated, and told us that the County was unwilling to build any facilities unless it owned the land. Romella commented that communities with a plan would have the highest priority for projects under capital outlay. 

It was noted that several of the ideas on the wish list, traffic calming measures for our roads and a Sheriffs’ Department substation were not good candidates for the Capital Outlay, but were appropriate for funding from elsewhere.  Commissioner Harry Montoya told us that Gross Receipts tax was mostly allocated for waste water and open space, but that 10% was for roads and other projects. Vladimir Senutovich suggested that the old Fire Department building, already owned by the County would be an appropriate site for a Sheriff’s substation.

The wish list included hiking and bike paths and a library. Levi noted that Pojoaque Pueblo had plans to make a hiking and bike path. Mary Ann Lundy told us that she had gone to the Pojoaque Pueblo library and had understood that if someone requested a particular book, the Pueblo Library could obtain it from the Santa Fe library system.  Mary Ann also told us that it would cost about $6000 to fix the tennis courts.  This might be affordable and specific enough to be funded.

We discussed the items, and agreed to endorse them all. We felt that it was legitimate to endorse them as the Pojoaque Valley Planning Committee, without implying that we were representing the community as a whole. The consensus was that our top priority was recreational facilities, for children, youths and adults.

Romella updated us on the plans for a meeting with Pueblo Representatives as a way to try to work together with the Pueblos on issues of common interest.  The budget is limited, and Romella felt that there was not enough money to serve lunch.  She commented that “Food is important.”  There were suggestions for inexpensive places to eat, and to schedule the meeting in the afternoon, rather than a lunch time.

Romella briefly touched on the formation of sub-committees, as listed on the agenda for this meeting.  However, we ran out of time, so she will give us more information at a future meeting.







Elaine Best

